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The New Translation: The word mass 

comes from the Latin ending of the 

Mass:  Ite Missa Est. Literally, “go, the 

dismissal is made.”  There is a real send-

ing forth of the people from the celebra-

tion into the world….to carry out the mandate of Jesus…..Go, therefore, and 

make disciples of all nations.  Making this more clear will be the dismissals 

you will hear from the Deacon in the new translation. 

    “Go forth, the Mass is ended.”  or “Go and announce the Gospel of the 

Lord.” or “Go in peace, glorifying the Lord by your life.” or simply: “Go in 

peace.” 

    At a Lutheran church I would vote at, when I was in Fremont, as you 

were leaving the church, there was sign above the door, “you are now enter-

ing mission territory.”  That is the core meaning of our dismissal statements.  

We live in a world that is so very different from what we hear about here in 

Church. It is a world that is almost against, at least passively if not actively, 

what we believe to be true and revealed by God.  What we have done is to 

compartmentalize our faith because it is just too hard to be witnesses and 

evangelizers in this unwelcoming world.  Since it is too hard and risky we 

separate religion from our daily lives and keep it private in the church. Add 

to the dynamic the sad scandalous actions of some in our church and you 

have even more of a entrenchment of faith into the private world.   

    This comes out clearly whenever issues surrounding human rights or jus-

tice come to the fore.  Like the Death Penalty or end of life decisions—in 

particular so called mercy killing or euthanasia; things like immigration, 

right to life for the unborn and many more where our faith and what our 

religion teaches comes squarely head to head with  public policy or the cul-

ture. 

Go and announce the Gospel does not mean we stand on a soap box and 

preach on the corner.  It does mean we read and study what our faith teaches 

so we can enter into healthy and constructive dialogue with the people we 

associate with and work with. 

    A note about silence:  Our mass calls for us to have an inner dialogue 

with our God and it allows this during moments of silence.  Silence is not 

doing nothing; it is an active work we engage in.  We talk to God and we 

quiet ourselves to listen to what God is saying to us in the depths of our 

spirit.  Silence is difficult in a culture filled with so much information, noise 

and immediate availability.  But it is key and essential to a healthy spiritual 

and interior life.  Recent studies about the priesthood show that the priests 

that are the happiest are the ones who do a Holy Hour every day.  The same 

would be true for laity.  If you spend time in quiet each day…at least some 

time…praying and talking to God…and asking for his grace to enter your 

soul especially around decisions you are making or around your core life 

vocation…your marriage or your family…you too will find happiness….a 

peace deep down.  At mass, we visit this same place as a collective unit…

after the homily to let the message soak in, after communion to allow the 

encounter with God become more clear and even felt. 

    Next week we begin and put into force the full effects of the New Trans-

lation.  We will be using our worship aids more than ever:  The Breaking 

Bread Missals or the Cards that will be in the pews until the changes will 

become automatic.  Enough talking about it, let’s just do it.  And then let the 

new words wash over us allowing us to enter into another level of depth and 

meaning of our prayer together at holy mass.  

 

First Reconciliation for our RF Children:  The children in our Religious 

Formation program will receive their First Reconciliation on Sunday, Dec. 4 

at 2:30 pm.  Please pray for them and their families that they would find 

Jesus to be a most loving and powerful friend.  Let them have such a rela-

tionship with the Lord that they will want to come to him at mass, desire to 

receive him in the Eucharist, and always want to do as he would do. 

Grade School Christmas Program:  Our St. Gerald Chil-

dren grades K-3 will be having their Christmas program on 

Friday, Dec. 9 at the Church.  This year there will be three 

concert by our children.  This one for K-3, then in January 

our 4-5 grades will give a concert during Catholic Schools 

Week, then our 6-8 grades will help lead the Living Stations 

of the Cross on Palm Sunday evening.  Each of these pro-

grams will be religious in overtone and each will be unique.  

It will be great to have our children help us begin the holiest 

week of the year, Holy Week, with a profound meditation on 

the Way of the Cross. 

 

Holy Day Mass Schedule:  This week is the Feast of the 

Immaculate Conception, Dec. 8.  We celebrate Mary who 

was preserved from Original sin my a special grace making 

her a worthy home for the incarnate word.  The mass the 

night before, Dec. 7, will be at 6:00 pm at 96th and Q.  The 

masses on the day itself will be:  7:00 am at 96th and Q, 

There is no 8:15 am mass.  9:00 am all school mass at Lak-

eview with limited extra seating. 12:15 pm at 96th and Q, and 

7:00 pm at Lakeview. 

School Schedule:  Since the Grade School will be coming to 

mas on Thursday, there will be no All School mass at 9:00 

am on Friday, Dec. 9. 

Parish Penance Service:  Our Advent Penance Service will 

be Sunday evening, Dec. 18 at 7:00 pm.  Plan now to attend.  

We will have 10 priests helping and so there will be no long 

lines…and it will be lot easier on the local priests if you were 

to take advantage of this service. 

Clarification:  We do not refer to the Christmas Eve mass as 

a Children’s Mass.  This directive came from on high years 

ago.  Regardless of whether there is a Children’s Choir or 

not, regardless of whether the homily is geared to the 

kids…..it is not a Children’s Mass….it is a Christmas Eve 

mass.  The music will be naturally Christmas seasonal music, 

the acclamations will be the ones we have learned from the 

Mass in Honor of St. Cecelia, and the place will be packed.  

It is an unfortunate thing that has happened to Christmas that 

the Day is no longer celebrated with the degree it deserves—

we are all so wore out from all the Eve masses that the cul-

ture has deemed absolutely necessary that we can’t even 

mount an adequate celebratory mass on the Day.  Like the 

Christmas trees that are already being sold, Christmas is 

ready to be thrown out as soon as Midnight mass hits.  I am 

getting to the point that I love Epiphany because it is still the 

Christmas Season and it seems possible to capture the spirit 

of Christmas without all the secular hoopla.  My call as a 

priest in this day and age is to identify the culture and call it 

what it is…it has made the true spirit of Christmas really 

hard to capture.  
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Friends on Q 

Bulletin Deadline Changes 

Items for the bulletin will be due 

as follows: 

Dec 18th bulletin due Dec 9 

Dec 25th bulletin due Dec 15 

Jan 1st  bulletin due Dec 22 

Christmas Poinsettia Memorial Fund 
Christmas is a special time to remember loved ones. A donation 

of $15 towards a poinsettia plant is a wonderful way to remember 

those who have been special to us. Names will be published in the 

bulletin on Dec 25th. Return this form to the business office by 

Dec. 15th.
 

In Memory of_____________________________________________________ 
 

From____________________________________________________________ 

Please include $15 for each plant you’d like to donate. 

End of Year Contributions 

Just a reminder, all contributions 

that you want reported on your 

year 2011 giving statement must 

be received by the parish business 

office by midnight December 31, 

2011. Any contributions mailed in 

must bear a postmark of December 

31, 2011 or prior. Absolutely no 

contributions received after De-

cember 31, 2011 will be recorded 

on the year 2011 giving state-

ments. All late contributions will 

be recorded for 2012. Thank you! 

Friends on Q Christmas Party 

Saturday December 10th at 12 

noon in the Fellowship Hall 96th 

& Q. Catered Roast Beef and Ham 

Dinner and White Elephant Gift 

Exchange (new or unused gifts). 

Cost $8 for members $10 for non 

members. Reservations must be in 

by today, 12/4/11. Put check with 

your name in envelope in collec-

tion basket or mail or take to busi-

ness office. Any questions call Ja-

net 402-339-7910. 

Women’s Group  

Cookie Exchange: Dec 17 

Please see today’s bulletin insert 

for information on the Cookie Ex-

change. Any questions, please con-

tact Cheryl, 402-331-3278 or Jean, 

402-331-7524. 

PHOTOS WANTED 
Photos of your parish event or 

group are wanted for the Spirit 

Link and for our parish archive. If 

you have parish photos you would 

like to share email to StGeraldSpir-

itLink@gmail.com. Questions: 

Write to that same address or call 

Joan Squire, 402-331-4930. 

Corrections to Friends O Q Flyer 

July 15 Ralston Community Theater 

"Anything Goes" followed by dinner at 

Spaghetti Works 

AND 

July 25 "Christmas in July" Catered din-

ner and white elephant gift exchange 

December 9 Holiday lights with Ollie the 

Trolley 

Support Elderly Religious 

A donor to the Retirement Fund 

for Religious writes, “We thank 

God for every religious sister who 

taught us in school, not only our 

ABCs, but also to love God.” 

Show your support for the senior 

Catholic sisters, brothers, and reli-

gious order priests who have made 

a positive difference in so many 

lives. Please Share in the Care and 

give generously to next week’s 

collection. 

Host People Needed: Marriage: A 

Journey For Life is an educational 

program for engaged couples who 

have not been married before. This 

one day program is on Saturdays 

from 8:30 am to 4:30 pm and is a 

large group session. The new dates 

at St. Gerald for 2012 are: March 

3, April 14, June 16, and Novem-

ber 10. We need people from St 

Gerald parish to serve as hosts for 

these dates. If you are interested, 

please call Cheryl at 402-331-1955 

for more information on what this 

ministry entails. 

WHAT DO YOU SEEK? 
Are you a non-Catholic seeking to become Catholic or just looking to 

further your knowledge of the Catholic faith? If so, we invite you to 

participate in the Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults, RCIA. A 

new session of RCIA will be starting January 8, 2012 at 9 am in the 

multi-purpose room at the church at 96th and Q and will continue for 

about 20 weeks. We encourage you to bring a friend or family member. 

Please call the business office at 402-331-1955 or email Cheryl at 

cbridges041606@gmail.com to register. We look forward to accompany-

ing you on your journey of faith. 

National Night of Prayer  

Christ the King parish will celebrate the 20th Annual National Night of Prayer for Pro-Life, a period of 4 hours of 

Eucharistic Adoration with prayers, songs, and silence, from 8 p.m. – midnight on December 8th, 2010, the So-

lemnity of the Immaculate Conception. Please join us for an hour to pray across America for the respect of all human 
life. 

mailto:StGeraldSpiritLink@gmail.com
mailto:StGeraldSpiritLink@gmail.com
mailto:cbridges041606@gmail.com


Baptism 
The following entered the 

Catholic faith and our parish 

community through 

Baptism. Welcome to the 

Christian community! 

Kamden James Connelly Cupples 

Melanie Joyce Benak 

Lily Marie Whitman 
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School News 
Making a difference for good in our world. 

Kathy Kensinger,  

Director of Youth/Young Adult Ministry  

Work………………………402-331-1955 

Cell ……………………….402-880-9717  

Email ............................... kathyk@stgerald.org 

Youth Ministry 

‘Young Adult Ministry - 20 & 30 year-olds 

reaching out to others in a spirit of Christian 

friendship, for spiritual growth, and service . 
 
Kathy Kensinger, Director of Youth and 

Young Adult Ministry  

Work ................................................. 331-1955 

Email ............................... kathyk@stgerald.org 

Young Adult Ministry 

Religious Education  

Donation Report 

Sunday(11/20/11) ........ $22,868.73 

ACH ..................................... $0.00 

Week Total .................. $22,868.73 

Weekly Budget ............ $20,750.00 

YTD Total ................. $563,774.64 

YTD Budget .............. $528,370.00 

Variance ...................... $35,404.64 

 

Sunday(11/27/11) ........ $22,181.37 

ACH .............................. $8,852.66 

Week Total .................. $31,034.03 

Weekly Budget ............ $30,310.00 

YTD Total ................. $594,808.67 

YTD Budget .............. $558,680.00 

Variance ...................... $36,128.67 

December Activities —  

Dec. 4th: Confirmation Recogni-

tion at 10:30 am. 

Dec. 4th: Core Team meets at 7 

pm in the Youth Room. All High 

School students are welcome.  

Dec. 11th: Youth Mass, Lunch & 

“Stump the Priest” with Fr. Korte 

at Noon. 7-12th graders are en-

couraged to come! 

Dec. 16th: Cooking and gift bags 

for the Francis Sienna House. 

Dec. 18th: Living Nativity from 6

-8:30 pm. We need youth to par-

ticipate and parents to help out.  

Contact Kathy for more details 

about the above events. 

Looking Ahead: This year’s Con-

firmation is Sat. April 21st at 7 p m. 

Mary Harper,  

Director of Religious Formation 

Work………………...402-331-1955 x25 

Email…………...mharper@stgerald.org 

1st Reconciliation for Religious Ed 2nd 

Graders & RCIC Students Sun, Dec 4, 

2:30pm @ 96th & Q. 

5 RCIC Children will receive their 1st 

Communion next Sun., Dec. 11th at the 

Noon Mass.  Please keep them in your 

prayers as they make ready to receive 

Jesus in this holy sacrament. 

Recruiting Catechists for Children’s 

Liturgy of the Word at 9am Mass. 
Please consider joining us in sharing the 

liturgy of the word with the children at 

the 9am Mass. All necessary information 

is provided in advance.   

Religious Education program needs 2 

volunteers Wednesdays at the front 

desk for both sessions.  Please call Mary 

Harper at the parish office.  Thank you! 

We have named St. Teresa of Avila our 

patron saint for the Religious Educa-

tion Program.  We have received a relic 

of St. Teresa and now need to purchase a 

special reliquary to place the relic. The 

relic will be on display in the Chapel for 

the children to view. Reliquaries are very 

expensive. Please consider a donation 

towards the reliquary. If you are interest-

ed please call Mary Harper.   

School Calendar 

Dec 7: Casual Day 

Dec 8: Immaculate Conception All 

School Mass 

Dec 8: Family Night Out-

Godfather’s 

Dec 9: Christmas Program K-3 

Dec 12: Our Lady of Guadalupe 

Mass Gr 6-8 

Dec 15: 1pm Dismissal 

Family Night Out 

Join St Gerald School at the Fami-

ly Night Out on Thursday, Dec 8, 

5-8pm at Godfather’s Pizza, 84th 

& Brentwood in LaVista. A per-

centage of the evening’s sales will 

go back to St Gerald Home and 

School. 6th graders will have art-

work on display. Thank you for 

your support. 

TEC RETREAT- If you are a junior, 

senior or college student, you are in-

vited to a dynamic three-day retreat 

called TEC (Teens Encounter Christ). 

TEC is a high energy, youth-focused, 

spirit-directed faith experience offered 

by the Archdiocese of Omaha. The 

next TEC retreat is Jan. 14-16 2012 

in Omaha. The Omaha TEC will be 

held at Archdiocese Retreat and Con-

ference Center. The cost is $60. 

(Scholarships are available). Applica-

tions online at; www.archomaha.org 

Parent Connection for Dec. 4th: 

Today’s Gospel focuses on John the 

Baptist who reminds us to “Prepare 

the way of the Lord.” This week is a 

good time to have a conversation 

about how your family prepares for 

the coming of Christ. At dinner to-

night ask what each family member is 

doing to prepare for Christ’s coming. 

Dec. 16th: All Young Adults are 

invited to join us in the Fellow-

ship Hall from 6– 8 pm to prepare 

a meal for the Sienna Francis 

House. Bring a hat and gloves to 

donate to the homeless if you can. 

Youth Ministry Clothing Drive: 
We are collecting new hats, gloves 

and socks for the men and women at 

the Sienna Francis House. There will 

be a collection box in the back of 

church next Sunday, Dec. 11th. Or 

you may bring your donations to the 

parish business office before Dec. 

15th.  

http://www.archomaha.org
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WEEKDAY MASSES FOR DEC 5-10 

MASSES FOR SUNDAY/ THIRD SUNDAY OF ADVENT 

Sat 12/10/11 5:00 pm - Church Jacqueline Nosek James Czerwinski 

David Sucha 

OK 

Sun12/11/11 7:00 am - Chapel St Gerald Parishioners OK 

 7:30 am - Church Cecelia Bender  AE 

 9:00 am - Church Members of St Gerald Endowment 

Funds 

AE 

 10:30 am- Church Robert Dahir   Jerry McKeighan AE 

 12:00 pm-Church Dr Michael Haller   Stanley Krupa 

Karen Flott  

OK 

Sunday, 12/4 
10:30am - African Mass 

LV Chapel 

Noon - Basketball 

LV Parish Center 

1pm - Squires 

Multipurpose Room, 96th & Q 

2:30pm - Religious Ed 2nd grade First 

Reconciliation 

Church 

Monday, 12/5 

5:30pm - Basketball 

LV Parish Center 

6pm - Scouts 

Fellowship Hall 

7pm - St Vincent de Paul 

LV Conference Room 

6:30pm - Lord Teach Me To Pray 

Multipurpose Room, 96th & Q 

Tuesday, 12/6 

5:30pm - Basketball 

LV Parish Center 

6:30pm - Lord Teach Me To Pray 

Family Room, 96th & Q 

7pm - Men’s Recovery 

Youth Room 

7:15pm - RCIA 

Fellowship Hall, 96th & Q 

7:30pm - AA 

LV Conference Room 

Wednesday, 12/7 

4:15 & 6pm - Religious Ed Classes 

School 

Thursday, 12/8 

5:30pm - Basketball 

LV Parish Center 

7pm - Young Adults 

Family Room, 96th & Q 

7pm - Baptism Class 

Multipurpose Room, 96th & Q 

8pm - Lord Teach Me To Pray 

Fellowship Hall, 96th & Q 

Friday, 12/9 
6am - That Man Is You 

Fellowship Hall, 96th & Q 

5:30pm - Basketball 

LV Parish Center 

7pm - School Christmas Program K-3 

Church, 96th & Q 

Saturday, 12/10 
6am - That Man Is You 

Family Room, 96th & Q 

8am - Basketball 

LV Parish Center 

Noon - Friends on Q Christmas 

Fellowship Hall, 96th & Q 

 

Calendar of Events 

Marian Movement of Priests Prayer 

Cenacle is prayed every Tuesday 

and on the First Friday of the 

month at 11:15am at 96th & Q. 

Mon 12/5/11  8:15 am - Chapel Frances Klosterman  

 12:15 pm - Church Donna Kirkpatrick 

Tues 12/6/11 8:15 am - Chapel Poor Souls 

 12:15 pm - Church Theresa Banchor 

Wed 12/7/11 8:15 am - Chapel Mary Gillen 

 10:30 am - Waterford Poor Souls 

 12:15 pm - Church Tim Roberts 

 6:00 pm - Church Kate O’Donnell 

Thur 12/8/11 7:00 am - Church Margaret Hoody  

 9:00 am - Chapel Teresa Bredar 

 12:15 pm - Church Linda Reibold 

 7:00 pm - Chapel R. L. Kroupa 

Fri 12/9/11 8:15 am - Chapel Casey Sturek 

 12:15 pm - Church Lawrence & Martha Piitz 

Sat 12/10/11 8:15 am - Chapel Thomas O Middleton 

Rest In Peace 
Please pray for the repose of 

the souls of parishioner 

Denis Ketcham and for 

Henry Vacek, brother of 

parishioner Dorothy Zagozda. May 

their souls and all of the souls of the 

faithfully departed rest in peace with 

our Lord. 

Sunday 12/11 
7:30am - Breakfast with Santa 

Fellowship Hall, 96th & Q 

10am - Welcome Registration 

Family Room, 96th & Q 

Noon - Basketball 

LV Parish Center 

1pm - Youth Activity 

Fellowship Hall, 96th & Q 

5pm - Bridge Club 

Multipurpose Room, 96th & Q 

7pm - KC Movie Night 

Fellowship Hall, 96th & Q 

RCIC 1st Communion Dec. 11th 

Megan Coleman 

Dana Johnson 

Justin Rodriquez 

Corbin Rodriquez 

David Nunez 
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Ministry Schedule for December 10-11 

Neighboring Events 

5pm:  EMHC - M Hood, L Harral, C Flowers, L Turco, R & R Iwan, T Smith, M Sliva, J Kowal, M Harman, A Beaty,  

  B Hunt   Lectors  -N Coenen, M McLean  Servers - S Nickerson, A Jacobson, J & R Fraser  

  Greeters –B Sojka, A Nickerson, G Heires   Security - J Vela, R Reinard HOPE -  K Jochum, M Rosales 
 

7am: EMHC– M McNamara, D Kolenda Lector– J McNamara Servers– E Sperry, N O’Donnell Greeter  - J Kolenda 
 

7:30am:  EMHC-G Reinert, B & S Wachtler, R & M Stracke, K & R Staroska, B Elston, F & B Coppola, G Hunt, J Perkins 

Lectors  -K Goodro, P Buck  Servers– P Mahoney, J & A Exline Greeters– R Guthrie, J & M Sestak 

   Security– C & D Wees   HOPE–  J Szatko, K Goodro 
 

9am: EMHC– C Rasmussen, S Plaza, W Reed, D & J Koubsky, S Kozney, G & D Bennett, R & L Sevcik,  

  L & K D’Ercole   Lectors  S Danigole, B Knapp   Servers– A & J Fowler, A Fuentes, S Nebel  

   Greeters - B Korinek, B Hosfelt, M Vacanti  Security-J Bertich, M Carroll  HOPE–  S Larson, D Lynes 
 

10:30am: EMHCJ Hood, B Krzemien, N Welsh, C Kozlik, J Neville, A Gallagher, J Robbins, L Gohr, S & J Mandolfo,  

  C Molczyk, J Luebbert  Lectors - V Conzett, M Cooper  Servers– B & L Dennis, C Schrage Greeters-P Vrbka,  

  A Foley, P Dennis  Security-J Jodlowski, B Cupich  HOPE– C Farrell, A Gallagher 
 

Noon: EMHC– C Jahns, D Harper, J Haug, S Farrell, J & P Neuberger, N & K Steinbach, P McGuire, M Sanchez,  

  C Palensky, T Alberhasky Lector  - Youth  Servers– N & E Bourne, S Schwarte Greeters– R & L Nordell,  

  J Eckerson   Security– P Shields, S Sorensen  HOPE– A Luna, L Steinke 

Readings for the Week of Dec 4 
Sunday: Is 40:1-5, 9-11/2 Pt 3:8-14/Mk 

1:1-8 

Monday: Is 35:1-10/Lk 5:17-26 

Tuesday: Is 40:1-11/Mt 18:12-14 

Wednesday: Is 40:25-31/Mt 11:28-30 

Thursday: Gn 3:9-15, 20/Eph 1:3-6, 11-

12/Lk 1:26-38 

Friday: Is 48:17-19/Mt 11:16-19 

Saturday: Sir 48:1-4, 9-11/Mt 17:9a, 10-

13 

Next Sunday: Is 61:1-2a, 10-11/1 Thes 

5:16-24/Jn 1:6-8, 19-28 

Advent Night of Reflection,  

Mary our Mother 
December 6, 6-7pm, St. Bernadette 

Church, 7600 S. 42nd St. Followed by 

fellowship & refreshments. 

Father James Keena, C.Ss.R. will give 

a presentation on the various ways we 

relate to Mary. Everyone is invited to 

join us for an evening of honoring 

Mary through story, prayer, scripture, 

song and celebration! A special op-

portunity to celebrate the Sacrament 

of Reconciliation will take place after 

the presentation. There is no cost for 

this event. To help with planning, we 

ask that you contact the St. Bernadette 

Parish Religious Education Office to 

inform us that you will be attending. 

Email– jdiane60@hotmail.com, or 

call 402-731-4694. 

Discernment of Spirits   The popular nine-week Video series (Fr. Tim Gal-

lagher) is being led  by Deacon Paul Rooney at Mary Our Queen Parish on the 

topic, “Discernment of Spirits.” Choose Monday mornings (9:30a) OR Mon-

day evenings (7:00p). This Monday series begins on January 9. Cost: $1 per 

session, pay at the door. Pre-Registration required: by e-mail to Barb 

Eastridge (b.eastridge@maryourqueen.omhcoxmail.com or 402-333-8231x235) 

or to Deacon Paul (deaconpaul@cox.net or 402-289-3862). 

“Been There, Done That” : A Life 

Review Retreat: Join Sr. Ann Marie 

Petrylka, OSM and Mary Eileen 

Andreasen for this overnight retreat 

7pm, Friday January 6 until 4pm, Sat-

urday Jan 7th, 2012 at the beautiful St. 

Benedict Center in Schuyler, NE. It’s 

time to think seriously about your 

New Year’s Resolutions and look for-

ward in faith. There will be presenta-

tions on the aging experience, lots of 

quiet time, spiritual direction and 

Mass with the monks. $99 includes 

retreat, breakfast, lunch, snacks and a 

single room. Come join us as we look 

back on all that has been and look 

forward to our life ahead guided by 

faith! Call Mary Eileen at 402-390-

5339 to register. 

Christmas in the Forest 

Fri, Dec 9 & Sat, Dec 10 at Knowles 

Mercy Center, 2304 Campanile Rd, 

Waterloo. Walk into the Christmas 

Story, as you follow the lighted paths 

in the forest. Pilgrimages into the For-

est every 20 minutes from 5-8pm. 

Reservations are required. Call 402-

359-4288. $5 per person, children 3 

and under are free. 

Seeking Host Families 

Roncalli Catholic High School is 

seeking host families for 2011-12 

school year. International students 

from various countries need families 

to live with. Contact Paulette Theisen 

at ptheisen@roncallicatholic.org or 

402-571-7670. 

New Family Registration 

Welcoming times are the 2nd & 4th Sundays of the month after 9am Mass. 

mailto:b.eastridge@maryourqueen.omhcoxmail.com
mailto:deaconpaul@cox.net

